Meeting Summary

March 8, 2006
Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Jennifer Horney, Secretary, Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair, Mary Ellen Goyer, Ann Kendall, Andi Sobbe, Lowell Roberts, Janet Kagan, Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator, Debbie Hepp, Treasurer, Elizabeth Taylor, Erica Rothman, Pamela Pease, Louise Stone, Juan Logan, Haig Khachatoorian
I.
Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. 
Personal Announcement

Commission members were invited to make any personal announcements.
III.
Announcements
Wright announced that Kate and Andy Flory had a baby girl on February 13, 2006.

Kagan announced that CHPAC members are invited to attend a meeting with Gail Goldman, Public Art Contextual Plan Consultant on March 20-21, 2006. Another visit is planned for April 23-25, 2006.
IV.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from February 2006 were unanimously approved.

V. 
Treasurer’s Report

Hepp reported that the CHPAC has agreed with the town to pay Mik Young Kim until the contract with Ram Real Estate Development Company and the town is finalized. 
VI. 
06-07CHPAC Budget Update
Cohen reported that the CHPAC budget presentation to Town Council was made on March 1, 2006.  The Executive Committee and other CHPAC members are meeting with members of Town Council to answer questions and provide further information. 
VII. 
2006 Retreat Discussion

Wright distributed the notes from the CHPAC retreat. The main topics of the retreat involved a discussion of the development of a vision for CHPAC and the development of policies and procedures to deal with outside requests for assistance from CHPAC. New committees will be convened in the near future to address these two issues.
VIII.
Communication strategies for:

Hepp reported that the Communication Committee met to discuss marketing of CHPAC programs and requested input during a brainstorming session from CHPAC members.

· Percent for Art: Marketing to strategically explain and define the program holistically as it is a new program; printed map of locations of projects; increased public education focus; increased funding for funding public forums for the selected artists; get on the agenda to speak at the meeting of other community organizations; quarterly e-newsletter with links; approach Latino community groups; conduct a communications inventory of all outlets in the community and discover ways to plug into those, particularly those that are low or no cost, potential TV and radio outlets (Latino Radio, Community Radio, etc); addition to local history curriculum in middle and high schools
· Sculpture Visions: Docent tour of all sculpture vision pieces (with a possibility of a fundraiser) perhaps as part of the Art Walks; map of Sculpture Visions locations for both driving and biking; driving tour co-sponsored with a local retirement community as an activity (Galloway Ridge, Carolina Meadows, Carol Woods)
· Community Art Project: Improved outreach for CHPAC in general and Community Art Project specifically – those who participate are engaged and motivated; Form outreach committee to meet with targeted community members; Expansion or change in community art project to work on group art project; Guerilla art projects in the community; temporary sculpture projects on empty lots or other open public places; list of existing newsletters (Southern Neighbor, neighborhoods, realtors, chamber, Durham Arts Council, retirement communities) where information about the Community Art Project can be distributed (or the distribution of a general “Art Talk” piece of 300 words or so to other newsletter – also Art Bikes, Art Hangs; specifically inviting a class or other group to participate; offer a premium for display of works by those who are pre-registered, such as hanging their piece in the Chapel Hill Museum; use of community members as advocates of the CHPAC; adding members of the community to CHPAC committees; hosting parties in the homes of community members
IX.
Committee Action Items:
Rothman requested CHPAC volunteers to assist with community drop-off of entries for the Community Art Project at the Chapel Hill Museum on March 10-11, 2006. The opening reception for the Community Art Project will be held on March 23, 2006 at the Chapel Hill Museum from 7-9pm.
Kagan reported that a meeting with OWASA representatives was held on March 7, 2006. A request is being drafted to explore ideas about public art around the new OWASA easement near the Chapel Hill Public Library and the Pritchard Park Art Garden.
Pease showed photos of the completed work by the Artist @ Work Project at Scroggs Elementary.

X. 
New Business
Biff Hollingsworth, a member of the Board of Directors of the Internationalist Bookstore discussed the plans of the bookstore to celebrate its 25th anniversary.  A memorial garden is planned for W. Franklin Street in one of the existing planters. They would also like to include a series of plaques or other public art to commemorate those involved in the founding of the store and are requesting to partner with CHPAC on future project planning and implementation.
Cohen adjourned the meeting at 7pm.
Respectively Submitted

Jennifer Horney, CHPAC Secretary

